
M
cc

Faculty Senate
Monroe Community College

September 15, 2016
Faculty Senate Meeting

PRESENT: R. Babcock, E. Basnayake, E. Baxter, L. Blew, K. Borbee, 8. Broberg, A. Burns, B. Burritt, A.
Colosimo, B. Ellis, P. Emerick, M. Ernsthausen, K. Farrell, R. Fisher, A. Flatley, D. Gasbarre, M. Heel, J. Hill,
R. Horwitz, D. Lawrence, G. Lynch, J. Mahar, J. McPhee, D. Mueller, M. Murphy, R. Pearl, E. Putnam, M.
Redio, D. Rivers, K. Rodriguez, R. Rodriguez, M. Sample, J. Santos, J. Scanlon, T. Schichler, J.C. Senden, 0.
Shanahan, C. Silvio, R. Straubhaar, G. Thompson, M. Timmons, T. Vinci, J. Volland, J. Waasdorp, W.
Wagoner, L. Zion-Stratton
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE: R. Thomas
ABSENT: M. Connolly, T. Custodio, M. Dorsey, H. Fox, B. Grindle, H. Holevinski, A. Knebel, L. Pierce, K.
Tierney, R. Watson, A. Zamiara
GUESTS: K. Collins, M. Fine, L. Holmes, A. Hughes, A. Kress, N. Pares-Kane, A. Wade, E. Wirley, M. Vest

Meeting called to order at 3:34 p.m.

1. Guest: R. Bowen, Strategic Enrollment Management Plan
M. Ernsthausen began by stating at many community colleges enrollment has dropped more than
budgeted. As of September 13, 2016 MCC is within 99.2% of budget for enrollment. The College is
still facing difficult-times from an enrollment standpoint however; the hard work of the College
community and especially the Enrollment Management Office is helping a great deal. He introduced R.
Bowen who will reviewed the Strategic Enrollment Management Plan.

R. Bowen gave an overview of the four-year Strategic Enrollment Management Plan, which can be
found on the Planning page of the website. He reviewed the process the team used to develop the Plan
which included members from across the College community who worked over the course of a year
and half. A significant part of the Plan is the College's shift to retention. The Plan outlines eight (8)
goals, which tie back to specific initiatives such as the SUNY Excel report and the current Strategic
Plan. It also includes action items associated with each goal including performance measures, return
on investment, and trackable data.

2. Announcements

M. Ernsthausen made the following announcements:
a) He welcomed President Kress, Vice Presidents Wade and Holmes and thanked them for attending

the meeting.
b) He welcomed the following new Senators for the 2017-2018 academic year: E. Basnayake, L. Blew,

K. Borbee, A. Burns, B. Burritt, M. Connolly, B. Ellis, J. Hill, H. Holenvenski, S. Lautenslager, M.
Sample, J.C. Senden, C. Silvio, R. Straubhaar and J. Volland.

c) He gave information regarding the Global Faces Calendar
• A collaboration between ESOL, transitional studies, and photography students
• TRS students interviewed ESOL students and then presented their essays to photography
students. The photography students then created interpretive photos of the ESOL students based
on the essays.










